MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

HASTINGLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL ON 12th December 2007

Present:
Cllr Gardener (Chair)


Cllr Johnson


Cllr Mrs Helmer



Cllr Mrs Beale


Cllr Mrs Day

In Attendance:
Mr Pell




Cllr Honey

To be actioned by

1
Apologies



No apologies had been received.






2
Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising



The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.

Cllr Johnson will find out the prices for flag stones.  The Footpath Warden is to investigate the footpath to the church.


3
Declaration of Interest


4


There were no declarations of interest.

Letter from Mr Pell

A letter had been received from Mr Pell with regard to the Reed bed.  The Chairman asked mr Honey for an update on the reed bed situation from Ashford Borough Councils perspective.  Mr Honey reported that the newsletter that is to go to all reed bed users is nearly ready and will be circulated by the New year.  A meeting between Ashford Borough Council and Hastingleigh Parish Council will be arranged for the end of January/beginning of February.  The letter from Mr Pell had previously been circulated to all Councillors and to Mr Honey and it was agreed that the points raised were valid and would require discussion and resolution.  All options are still open for negotiation, and nothing can be resolved until the meeting with Ashford Borough Council has taken place.  The Parish Council assured Mr Pell that the Parish Council will ensure all aspects of this situation are covered.  With regard to the comments Mr Pell made about the benches the Parish Council explained that the benches are not going to be removed but one of the benches will be replaced.  The Clerk is to ask the tree warden about cutting a bench from a fallen tree.




9
Risk Assessment



There are no changes to be made.



10
Financial Statement



A copy of the financial report was distributed to all Councillors.  




11
Correspondence



There was no correspondence to be discussed.




12
Any Other Business



The Pond requires a general tidy up.

Mr Honey agreed to investigate the possibility of having energy saving light bulbs in the street lights if it is not possible to switch the street lights off at midnight.

The clerk confirmed that the application response regarding the Bowl Inn had been sent.




13
Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday February 12th 2008.






Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..

